Justification of No-material, Nonsubstantive Change Request

The Preservation of Access to Care for Medicare Beneficiaries and Pension Relief Act of 2010 (Pension Relief Act), Pub. L. No. 111-102), enacted June 25, 2010, amended the Internal Revenue Code to allow sponsors of defined benefit pension plans to elect funding relief, including on a retroactive basis.  The IRS issued funding relief guidance for multiemployer plans in Notice 2010-83 on November 26, 2010 and for single-employer plans in Notice 2011-03 on December 17, 2010.  The IRS Notices include technical revisions to the Form 5500 to conform the actuarial information required to be reported on the Schedule MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information) and Schedule SB (Single-Employer Defined Benefit Plan Actuarial Information) to reflect the funding relief alternatives retroactively available to defined benefit pension plans in connection with their 2008, 2009, and 2010 plan years.  The retroactive availability of the funding relief under the Pension Relief Act for sponsors of defined benefit plans created an immediate need for changes to the Schedules MB and SB reporting requirements.  Without these changes, filers would be unable to file accurate and complete Schedules MB and SB.  In accordance with the IRS Notices, affected filers must provide the required information either as an attachment to the 2011 Annual Return/Report or by way of amendment of the 2008 or 2009 Annual Return/Report.  Only a relatively small number of Form 5500 filers, comprised of only those defined benefit plan filers that elect the optional relief offered under the Pension Relief Act for 2008, 2009, or 2010 plan years, are affected by the Schedule MB and SB changes.
In 2008, 2009, and 2010, the Department submitted non-material, nonsubstantive change requests for the Form 5500 instructions for these years, which were approved by OMB.  On September 17, 2010, the Department submitted a rollover request to extend OMB approval of the ICR for three years. The Department is hereby amending its request to reflect the changes made by the Pension Relief Act and the IRS guidance.  No changes have been made to the forms or instructions since the most recent submission was approved by OMB.

